
  Protection of the     

Blessed Virgin Mary 
      Ukrainian Catholic Parish 

 Українська Греко-Католицька Парафія Покрови 

 Пресвятої Діви Марії 
      email: BVMChurch@gmail.com        website: BlessedVirginMary.ca 

YouTube: LIVE.BVMP.ca                   Facebook: BVMCHurch 

       tel.: 204-582-7535 (hall: 582-4466)    fax: 204-582-4647 

 location & mail: 965 Boyd Avenue / Winnipeg, MB / R2X 0Z9 
 

       Office Hours: Mon, Wed, Fri from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
                                 Office Manager: Sister Michaila, SSJ 

      Confessions: before every Divine Liturgy or by appointment
 

Welcome to our Parish!  Вітаємо Вас у нашій парафії 

 

10th Sunday after Pentecost        August 14, 2022    10- а Неділя по Зіс. Св. Духа 

 

Слава Ісусу Христу!  Glory to Jesus Christ!  

 
        

      Well, here we are not only half way through summer, but half way 
through the last month of summer! Now, I don’t want to alarm anyone 
(especially students - as I remember the feeling from my younger days), 
but I just want us to face this reality and make the best of it. A little thought 
and planning and work as to how best to use these next weeks will go a 
long way.  
      First of all, if we are not outside at this moment, let’s at least go to a 
window and look out at the sky and nature and whatever we can see and 
thank the Lord that He has given all this for us to enjoy!. Then let us think 
if we are ready for the beginning of the new Church Year (which begins 
September 1st) (and the School Year which begins about the same time). 
What do we need to get ready?....make a basic layout?...contact a few 
people?...select a date, time and place for the first event and maybe 
make a calendar of dates for other events throughout the Church year? 
Decide now that we will get as many people and NEW people involved as 
possible. An underlying goal will be to strive to pass leadership ‘bulavas’ 
and responsibility roles - as soon as reasonably possible - to other people. 
Just spending some time on this already puts us ahead of the game to 
avoid the mad rush at the beginning of September.  

 Now for our salvation goals -- the most important thing:  Let’s make plans to “psych ourselves up” over 
the next couple of weeks for a great year ahead. As a Ukrainian Catholic, I want to explore and live my faith 
and the mandate of the our Lord to the full! I can start asking for God’s Grace - through prayer - that I and 
my household/family will have a whole new attitude come September: in-person participation for Sunday 
Liturgy… getting involved with one of the organizations or groups in the parish… not just lamenting about 
what’s missing, but talking with my pastor about my dreams and seeing if we can’t get something going… 
spending more time in the presence of God in the beauty of my parish church (as opposed to rushing in and 
exiting within nanoseconds of the beginning and end of the service)… In other words, let’s strive for an 
attitude shift in how we view Christ’s Church, our Parish and our personal role in both of those living realities. BUT, 
yes, in the meantime let’s MAKE time to smell the roses, go for a walk, have lunch/supper outside, turn off those 
addictive screens and spend real time with real people, especially those people who really need us -- whether or not 
they know it or would admit it -- and enjoy real life, not the manufactured or even fake life of the media.  

        And finally - let’s join our entire Archeparchy this 
coming weekend at Cooks Creek - especially for the 
Sunday Eucharistic Liturgy!   God bless you!  - Fr. Michael 

Please pray for the sick and shut-in members of our 
Blessed Virgin Mary parish family, and be in touch with them 
when you can. 

"O God Our Father, We ask You to restore to physical 
health those of our parishioners who are weakened with 
illness, give peace of mind to those troubled with worry 
and comfort to those discouraged with problems. Help        
them find in them the days of their strength, a faith and 
trust in You and a love for one another to guide them 
through any health challenges or troubles they may face. 
Amen."  
River East:          Edward Holowich 
Holy Family Home:    Stephania Demkiw,  

Lorraine Putasnick, Adam Romanchuk 
Maples Care Home:       Anna Paslawsky, Eleanor Harik 
Riverview Health:        Mary Henkewich 

mailto:BVMChurch@gmail.com


         Parish News: 

 
1.  Tomorrow is a beautiful feastday of Our Lady:  the Dormition (УСПЕННЯ).  Please come to one of 
the two Divine Liturgies, and don’t forget to bring a sprig or bouquet of your garden flowers to bless.  
(One of the pious traditions of our people has us drying out these flowers and keeping them to put later in 
the coffin under the head of a family member who has died. The reasoning is that Our Lady, who so loves 
us and wants to take us to heaven, will look down kindly upon the soul who now reposes on the flowers 
blessed in her honour, and will take him/her swiftly into heaven.) 

 
2. Only ONE Divine Liturgy will be celebrated in our church at 9 AM next week (Cooks Creek 

Archeparchial Pilgrimage weekend).  This will give people time to attend, plus go to the Cooks Creek D.L. 
at 11:30 AM. (See pilgrimage schedule elsewhere in this bulletin.) 

 
3. Catechism registration will be Sunday, September 11 (Sunday after Labour Day), and classes will start 

probably that same Sunday (9:00 to 9:55) However, this is tentative: parents are still being surveyed re 
preference for in-person classes, or in the evenings via Zoom. If your children have not attended catechism 
here yet, but plan to do so this year, please let us know your preference soon!  If you are willing to help as a 
catechist or catechetical assistant on Sunday mornings, please advise Teresa Hryndzio as soon as possible. 

 
4. Parish group leaders (Men’s Club, UCWL, catechism, youth) are asked to put together a general 

schedule for the year in advance and send it to the parish office by Sept. 11 so that we can make it 
available to all, and that we can plan activities better. 

5. Congratulations to proud parents Jaime and Kristi-Marie, grandparents and extended family (Guzda and 
Lorenzo) of baby Minka-Fina Lorenzo who is baptized today and becomes a child of God.    

6. Sincere condolences and promises of continued prayer to the families and friends of Ryan Bourget 
(nephew of Don Kuryk) who has just passed away. Вічна йому пам’ять. 

      Other news and events: 
 
 

7.  Cook’s Creek 68th Annual Pilgrimage   Aug. 19, 20, 21.  (Friday: 6 PM Rosary, 7 PM Divine Liturgy, 
8PM snack (“corn, cake & coffee”), 9:30 PM Akafist and candlelight procession.  Saturday: 10:30 AM DL  

Sunday: 10:45 AM 
Panakhyda at Fr. Ruh’s 
grave; 11:30 DL in grotto. 
Lunch.  Two pilgrimage 
“walks” as well… see 
website.    immaculate.ca/
Events/Pilgrimage/2022/
Schedule.htm 
 
8. WINNIPEG REFUGEE - 
NEWCOMERS 
ASSISTANCE GROUP 
APPEALS FOR 
VOLUNTEERS  
         The Ukrainian 
Canadian Congress is in 
need of more volunteers, 
and are asking for more 
people to come forward to 
help the newcomers settle in.  
If you can spare some time – 
at least inquire to find out if 
this is for you – contact the 
U.C.C. volunteer office now 
at 204-942-9348. Tell them 
that the Archeparchy sent 
you.  
    eg. Ukrainian speaking 
volunteers to act as 
"language assistants” for 
those coming to the UCC-
MPC Reception Hub at the 
Best Western Airport Hotel 
(Wellington Ave) to help 
provide a warm welcome to 
newcomers.       Volunteers 
to help connect people to 
Ukrainian community resources.  
 The Reception Hub is 
open 6 days per week 
(Monday-Saturday) and 
hours vary day to day and go 
into the evening on some 
days. Please fill out this short 
survey to indicate your 
interest. https://
www.surveymonkey.com/r/  
 Go visit the hub to get 
a feel of what is happening. 

 

 
Mon  Closed 
Tue    8-5 
Wed    8-6 
Thu    8-6 
Fri    8-6 
Sat    8-3 



 
PARISH CENTENARY UPDATE 

 

 Among other possible 100-Year Anniversary moments to come in this special year, we are especially looking 
forward to the major October 16th event: the Hierarchical Divine Liturgy and our great Banquet which will 
include special performers. We hope to see the participation of our parishioners as well as our many guests 
who have some connection with BVM or just want to come celebrate with us. Please call the Parish Office 
at  204-582-7535, to purchase your tickets ($75). We are planning on tables of 8.  Remember:  tickets  

                                       cannot be reserved or sold at the door. 
MAKE A DONATION ON THE OCCASION OF OUR CENTENARY. Please note that the names of all 
those who donate $100 or more will appear on a permanent plaque, to be hung in the church.  

Donations made in memoriam will be listed as such.  Here are our donors to date: 

 Platinum Patron  
$5000+ 

Gold Patron 
$3000-4999 

Silver Patron 
$1000-2999 

Bronze Patron 
$500-$999 

Friends of BVM $100-
499 

● Eleane Baranyk 
family in memory of 
Leonard Baranyk 
 

  

 ● Dr. A. Baranjouk 
● Anonymous 
 

● Jimmy Sawchuk 
 

● Glenn & Anne 
Rusnak in memory of 
Semko, Anna and John 
Kmet 
 

● Jean Michasiw 
● Alan Harik 
● Ron & Sandra Kmet 
in memory of Semko, Anna 
and John Kmet 
● Antonina & Erena 
Witrowych in memory of 
Andrij Witrowych and in 
thanksgiving for 70 years 
as parishioners at BVM 
● Cropo Funeral Home 
● Korban Funeral 
Home 

● BVM Sports and 
Wildlife Club 
 

● Ukrainian Catholic 
Women’s League of 
Canada BVM Parish 
Branch 
 

● Carpathia Credit  

Union 
● Mr. & Mrs. John 
Natyna in memory of John 
and Jennie Pistun 
● Irene Hanuta in memory 
of Nick, Olga and Roman 
Hanuta 
●  Blessed Virgin Mary 
Perogy Committee   

● Don Kuryk    
● J. G. Janitorial 
Service Ltd. 
 

● Marianne Troup in 
memory of George and 
Olga Palmer 
 

● Gawron Family in 
memory of Maryka 
● Dmytro Sikora  
● Anonymous  
● Helen Tomchuk 
● Michael & Irma 
Bachynsky in memory 
of Senko and Sophie 
Bachynsky 
● Roman & Halyna 
Sulyma 
● RT Landscaping 
● Stephanie 
Kuzmeniuk 
● Agnes Yasenko in 
memory of parents 
Anastazia & Julian 
Lewicki, brother Slavko 
● Luba Fedorkiw in 
memory of son Andrij 
Alexander, Dido and Baba 
● Frances Bodnar in 
memory of John, Joseph 
and Katherine Bodnar 

● Evhenia Bulka in 
memory of husband 
Mykhaylo, son Lubomyr, 
sister Olya 

● Claudia Kuryk-
Serray & Andrew 
Serray in memory of 
Jean & Walter Kuryk 

From A Hundred Amazing 
Reasons why we need to 
spend time in Adoration  

before Our Lord! 
 

39. Devotion to the Eucharist is 
the most noble, because it 
has God as its object; it is 
the most profitable for salvation, because 
it gives us the Author of Grace.     St. Pope 
Pius X 

  

40. The devotion which God sends to the succor 
of His Church and of the nations at the 
present time is the devotion to the Holy 
Eucharist. It is the highest of all devotions.   
Pope Leo XIII 

 

41. We are not called to great penances.   The 
Holy Hour is a (do-able) sacrifice in union 
with Christ.   Archbishop Fulton Sheen 

EPISTLE READERS’ SCHEDULE AUGUST/
SEPTEMBER 2022 

Date Time READER 

August 14 8 AM 
10 AM 

Sr. Jean, SSMI 
Frances Bodnar 

August 21  9 AM Greg Yakimischak 

August 28 8 AM 
10 AM 

Sr. Jean, SSMI 
Dominique  Boguski 

September 4 8 AM 
10 AM 

Rostyslav Surovy 
Sharon Johnston 

September 11 8 AM 
10 AM 

Sr. Jean, SSMI 
TBA 

September 18 8 AM 
10 AM 

Rostyslav Surovy 
TBA 

 BANQUET 
TICKETS  
NOW ON 

SALE  
 

Limited 
supply!    
only $75 

 
October 
16, 2022       

  

Regular Donations from  

Sunday, August 7th: 
Sunday collection: $1185
(40 env.)                              
Candles:  $105.00  
100th ann. $501 
Ukraine: $20 
Church Needs: $200 
Expenses:  $2175.82 
(cathedraticum, clergy 
retreat, Shaw, 
humanitarian aid for 
Ukraine, bank fees) 

When you’re off camping and enjoying your vacation, please 
remember to attend Divine Liturgy/Mass on Sundays -- and 
even on weekdays!  We have the spare time -- let’s give some 
of it back to the Lord!   
  I overheard once a  rather precocious schoolchild I 
knew say thoughtfully to his mother:  “Hmm… if stingy means 
you give just a little bit… and generous means you give a lot… 
then, Mom, that’s the same for church, right?  Going for one 
hour on Sunday is kind of being stingy to God.   So that’s why 
Baba goes more!  Good thing we don’t have a stingy Baba!”  
We all laughed. 
  So let’s keep an eye on masstimes.org as we travel, 
to make sure we get to Divine Liturgy on time no matter 
where we are.  (Our parish is on masstimes.org, too.) 
 

Успення / Внебовзяття  
ЗАВТРА! 

Come to church tomorrow 
8 AM or 7 PM 



          Schedule of Services August 14 - August 21, 2022

10th Sunday 10-а НЕДІЛЯ ПО ЗІС. СВ. ДУХА 

                             For peace in Ukraine and for all refugees 

For all parishioners    

DORMITION of the MOTHER of GOD    

Philippians 2:5-11 by Evhenia Bulka 
Luke 10:38-42, 11:27-28      For all parishioners 

Transf. of the Icon of Holy Veil – Post-feast of Dormition     
2 Corinthians 2:14-3:3 For + Anthony Halayda  

Matthew 23:23-28         by Bob Halayda   

Martyr Myron– Post-feast of Dormition    Anniversary Blessings 
2 Corinthians 3:4-11                                                     Monsignor Michael Buyachok 

Matthew 23:29-39                                                          (ordained Sunday 17 Aug 1969 

Martyr Florus- Post-feast of Dormition    
2 Corinthians 4:1-6                               by  Dmytro Sikora    
Matthew 24:13-28      

 

Andrew the Centurion – Post-feast of Dormition   For +Olga Palmer 
2 Corinthians  4:13-18  Matthew 24:27-33, 42-51       by  Marianne Troup 

Prophet Samuel – Post-feast of Dormition     For  +Janine Tyrawski 
1 Corinthians 1:3-9                   by friends              
Matthew 19:3-12 

     

11th Sunday after Pentecost 11-а НЕДІЛЯ ПО ЗІС. СВ. ДУХА 

 (postfeast of               
For all parishioners (for those who can’t make it to 

 

 VIGIL LAMPS 
 

Sanctuary Lamp/ Вічна Лямпа -- In loving memory of Giuseppe (Joe) D’Andrea from 
        Anne, Glenn, Simeon and Andriana 

Christ Icon –  Requesting the grace of a happy death for all in my family (anonymous) 
 

Mother of God Icon –  Mother Mary, offer your tender comfort to the Bourget Family          

Please let us know your Vigil Lamp intention at least a week ahead of time. What a beautiful way of 
prayer, knowing that the candle burns for a week for your intention.    


